VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
December 14, 2020


Mayor Mark Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustee Donald Daoust. Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Katlyn Irwin and Trustee Rebecca Vermilyea were present via Zoom video conference.  

A motion to approve the minutes from the November 9, 2020 Board Meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the minutes from the November 18, 2020-DRI Draft Application Special Meeting was made by Trustee Irwin and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.  

Correspondence Received

A letter was received from the Town of Coxsackie regarding the private water line issue located in the Town. 

A letter was received from Karen Gunderson & Julian Weissman stating that their furnace motor was burned out by flooding into their basement caused by leaves blocking the drain, and asking for the Village to pay for a new motor.

Liaisons & Board Reports

Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board will dispense with the reading of the monthly department head reports, but that all monthly reports are on file with the Village Clerk.

Mayor Evans thanked the Fire Department for the Parade of Lights that was held on December 4th. He said that it went well and was appreciated by the community. He stated that the Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade Project is moving along, but due to Covid is slightly behind the original schedule. The work should be completed by the end of February. Once completed, the Village will make a submission to DEC for release from the moratorium. Mayor Evans stated that the Village is accepting applications for Waster Superintendent until December 31st. He said that Treasurer, Amanda Quinlivan, has transferred $800,000.00 to the NYCLASS investment company to gain interest on those funds, and everything seems to be working smoothly. Mayor Evans stated that this year’s delinquent tax levy figures and delinquent water/sewer levy for town accounts figures are down from last year. The total tax levy is $51,696.90, down by around $9,000.00 from 2019, and the total town water/sewer levy is $18,109.75, down by around $4,000.00 from 2019. He said that the money owed from the Town of New Baltimore for the Thruway water main break will be coming. Delaware is working with the Village Office on drafting an invoice detailing all charges. The total will be around $320,000.00. Mayor Evans stated that the Village has received plans for the water tank removal. The water tank will be dropping towards the old American Valve property and will occur sometime this winter. 

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve granting a 6-month penalty free payment plan to Christine Geoghegan of 33 Wayne Drive to pay off her water/sewer balance in the amount of $623.63, due to high water usage was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Walter & Lora Secor of 11 Matthew Lane asking to waive their water/sewer penalties in the amount of $19.60, due to a lost bill was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve granting a 6-month penalty free payment plan to Linda Spano of 5 Beechwood Drive to pay off her water/sewer balance in the amount of $499.55, due to excessive water usage was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to deny the request received from Karen Gunderson & Julian Weissman asking to be reimbursed $680.25 for a new furnace motor, due to the fact that their basement flooded after leaves were covering the street and drain was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the quotes received from Ferguson Waterworks in the amounts of $7,726.67 for new radio read water meter software upgrades and $4,609.28 for a new Panasonic Toughbook laptop was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve authorizing Treasurer, Amanda Quinlivan, to purchase a commercial remote deposit machine from National Bank of Coxsackie at a cost of $30/month and a one-time fee of $400, which is half the cost of the machine was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve hiring Kenneth Hetrick as Wastewater Treatment Plant Laborer was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve awarding the bid received from Wargo Enterprises Inc. in the amount of $57,000.00 for the removal of the old water tank was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve appointing village resident Nancy Harm to the Historic Preservation Committee was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve removing the Cemetery Committee from the Historic Preservation Committee was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the Settlement Agreement with Sunset Vista Mobile Home Park was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

The approval of the Mutual Aid Agreement between the Village of Coxsackie Fire Department and Coxsackie Hose Company #3 was tabled for further discussion.

A motion to approve sending a letter to the Catskill Mountain Housing Development Corporation for Main Street Façade Grant was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 122020-Retention and Disposition Schedule for New York Local Government Records (LGS-1). Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilye voted yes. The resolution passed. 

A motion to approve the water/sewer adjustments from November 1-30, 2020 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #7, vouchers 431-505 totaling $220,564.33; Water Fund Abstract #7, vouchers 172-214 totaling $ 212,684.84; Sewer Fund Abstract #7, vouchers 155-190 totaling $ 73,647.51; Capital Projects Fund Abstract #7, vouchers 29-32 totaling $ 680,612.88; Trust & Agency Fund Abstract #7, voucher 11 totaling $ 175.96 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

*Voided Water Fund check # 10037 in the amount of $129,770.00 from abstract #6 due to incorrect mailing address. 

*Approve pre-payment of Water Fund, voucher 172 totaling $129,770.00 to Drilling Technologies Inc. on abstract #7, check 10064.

Public Comment Period 
No public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk





